Calderdale 

Draft Developer Contributions Towards Meeting Open Space, Sport and Recreation Facilities SPD

Paragraph 5.1 

The HBF considers that many of the requirements for contributions are unnecessary as there is an increasing amount of households due to; an ageing population, increase in one person households, etc. which means that although more houses required, there are no additional people to cater for.    Further trends have indicated that the average household size is decreasing which supports the above argument.  Therefore, it is considered that the Local Planning Authority should not demand such requirements.  Existing mechanisms, such as Council Tax, should be used to provide funding for such facilities.

The Local Planning Authority must also consider the impact that the SPD will have in terms of the viability and affordability of a development.  It is inevitable that within the interim period where land has already been purchased and such developer contributions have not been factored in to the cost of development, in order to ensure the development remains viable, these costs will be passed on to the prospective buyer.  This further inflates prices and may result in the development being unaffordable.

Paragraph 6.5
Ten years is too long a time period for the returning of contributions in order to reasonably maintain a relationship between the contribution and the benefit to satisfy the tests in Circular 05/2005. The return of contributions should be made if they are not committed by the completion of the development or no more than 5 years in all other cases.

Table 3

The HBF believes that the requirement for monitoring contributions set out in the SPD go beyond the requirements of Circular 05/2005. Paragraph B19 of Circular 5/05 states that “as a general rule, however, where an asset is intended for wider public use, the costs of subsequent maintenance and other recurrent expenditure associated with the developer’s contribution should normally be borne by the body or authority in which the asset is to be vested. Where contributions to the initial support (“pump priming”) of new facilities are necessary, these should reflect the time lag between the provision of the new facility and its inclusion in public sector funding streams, or its ability to recover its own costs in the case of privately-run bus services, for example. Pump priming maintenance payments should be time-limited and not be required in perpetuity in planning obligations.” The plethora of other s106 obligations local authorities load on to new development (some appropriate, many not), not least of which is the obligation to provide high levels of affordable housing, mean that there is a need for flexibility when setting policies on this issue. Overall the Council must be realistic when determining contributions.   
